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 Identify common genital dermatological conditions. 
 List appropriate diagnostic approaches to common 

genital dermatological conditions. 
 Describe appropriate management of common genital 

dermatologic disorders. 
 Demonstrate good local anesthetic perfusion technique. 
 Perform a skin biopsy with skill and precision. 
 Perform basic interrupted suture insertion. 
 

Objectives 





 
Comparative Anatomy 



 
Variants of Normal 

Vulva Shaft of Penis 

Fordyce spots 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Fordyce spots: sebaceous glands that have become numerous or enlarged; yellowish color, lobular



 
Variants of Normal 

Benign papillae 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Vulvar papillae: occur in 1/3 of premenopausal women, often mistaken for condylomaSoft (not keratinized), filiform, tubular projections; located symmetrically; rounded tips, discrete base (rather than fused as in condylomata)Application of 5% acetic acid is non-diagnostic for condylomata as any hyperkeratosis of skin will turn white (non-specific finding)



 
Variants of Normal 

Physiologic hyperpigmentation 



 
Are there visible changes? 

 No, only symptoms  
 Pruritus 
 Pain 

 Yes 
 Lifted/removed epithelium 

 Pustules 
 Blisters 
 Ulcers 

 Lesions are red, but epithelium is intact 
 Patches and plaques 
 Papules and nodules 

 Lesions, but other than red 
 Skin colored 
 White 
 Brown/black/blue 

 

Algorithm for Diagnosis of 
Genital Disorders 

Edwards & Lynch (2011) Genital Dermatology Atlas, LWW 



 
Pruritus 

 Idiopathic 
 Tissue appears normal 
 Characterized by 

scratching or rubbing 
 Itch-scratch cycle 
 Probably a subclinical 

variant of atopic 
dermatitis 

Atopic dermatitis 
 Allergic IgE reaction 

to common 
environmental 
allergens (eczema) 

 History of allergies or 
asthma 

 Localized form: Lichen 
Simplex Chronicus 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
IgE was the last of the five immunoglobulin classes to be discovered and is the antibody that is responsible for much of human type I allergic disease.



 
Red Plaques and Patches 

Atopic dermatitis 
Contact dermatitis 
 Irritant Contact 

dermatitis 
 Allergic contact 

dermatitis 
 Seborrheic dermatitis 

 Psoriasis 
 Tinea cruris 
 Erythrasma 
Candidiasis 
 Lichen planus 
 Extramammary Paget 

disease 
 Intraepithelial 

neoplasia 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Atopic: sensitized to otherwise considered normal environmental antigens; hypersensitivity response



 
Lichen Simplex Chronicus 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Affects 15% of population, F>MRarely seek medical attention for SxPruritis moderate to severe, nothing helpsPresentation: erythematous, poorly marginated, scaling papules/plaquesEpithelial disruption and lichenificationWarm, moist environment might obscure physical findings of scaleScratching might destry/remove melanocytes leaving hypopigmented areasChronic: Can have post-inflammatory hyperpigmentation, especially in people with darker skin tones



 
Lichen Simplex Chronicus 

Cause: not known, 
probably genetic 
predisposition 
 Heat, sweat triggers 

Diagnosis: Based on 
clinical findings 

 Biopsy not very helpful 
in finding underlying 
problem 

Consider: 
Wet mounts: rule out 

candidiasis 
KOH: for dermatophyte 

fungi (tineas) 
Biopsy helpful if there 

is loss of architectural 
landmarks (labia 
minora) in women to 
rule out lichen sclerosis 



 
Lichen Simplex Chronicus 

Management Goals: 
Reduce triggers in local 

environment 
Restore normal barrier 

layer function 
Reduce inflammation 
 Stop itch-scratch cycle 
 

 Breathable fabrics 
 Weight loss 
 Manage fecal, urinary, 

vaginal secretions 
 Stop excessive bathing 
 Lubricant/barrier 
 Topical steroids 

(ointment, high potency) 
for a month or until 
clinical improvement 

 Antihistamines  
 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Avoid panty liners (irritants)Lubricant: Vasoline



 
Irritant Contact Dermatitis 

 Eczematous reaction to a 
substance on the skin 

 Most data on women 
 Irritation, soreness, 

rawness 
 Urine, feces, soap, 

antifungal creams, panty 
liners, spermicides 

 TCA, imiquimod, 
podophyllin products 

 Identify and eliminate 
irritants 

Mid-potency topical 
steroid 

 Barriers: zinc oxide, 
lubricants 

 Tepid soaks  
 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Triamcinalone 0.1%  BIDTepid soaks few times a dayOral pred 40mg qam x few days if symptoms severeNighttime sedation/oral analgesia if symptoms severe



 
Allergic Contact Dermatitis 

 Immunological 
response 

Cell-mediated delayed 
hypersensitivity 
reaction 
 OTC preparations: 

benzocaine, bacitracin, 
spermicides, parabens, 
fragrances 

 Latex: IgE response, 
immediate reaction 



 

Seborrheic 
Dermatitis/Intertrigo 

 Located where 
moisture is retained 
(sweat, urine) 

Maceration 
 Skin folds 
 Crural folds 
 Axillae 
 Umbilicus 

 Indistinct margins 
Red patches and scale 

 Diagnosis: Clinical  
 Can have superimposed 

candida 
 Management 
 Reduce heat and 

moisture 
 Topical corticosteroids 
 Hydrocortisone 1-2.5% 
 Triamcinolone 0.1% 

 Topical ketoconazole 
cream BID 
 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Seborrhea: with scales; intertrigo: no scalesDon’t use scalp betamethasone valerate lotion because it’s alcohol-based and too irritative for genital skin



 

Seborrheic 
Dermatitis/Intertrigo 



 
Candidiasis 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Satellite lesions, peripheral peeling



 
Candidiasis 

Management: 
 Eliminate heat, 

moisture 
 Topical azoles BID 

until clear 
 Attention to DM, 

obesity, 
immunocompromised 
patients 

Diagnose with KOH 
prep 
 



 
Tinea Cruris 



 
Tinea Cruris 

Diagnose: 
 KOH prep from skin 

scraping 
 

Management: 
 Topical azoles 1-2x 

day until clear 
 Hair follicle 

involvement: oral 
therapy (i.e. 
fluconazole 100-
200mg/day for 1-2 
weeks) 

 Topical triamcinolone 
0.1% first few days 
 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Topical steroids decrease effectiveness of the topical antifungal but can mix a mid-potency steroid with the antifungal cream



 
Erythrasma 

Mimics tinea cruris 
 Found mostly in men 
 Proximal, medial thigh 

and crural crease 
 Scrotum, penis, vulva 

usually not affected 
Corynebacterium 

minutissimum, bacteria 
prevalent in warm 
environments 
 

Diagnosis: 
 Clinical exam 
 Wood’s light 

fluorescence (coral-
pink) 

 Negative KOH prep 
 

Treat with Erythromycin 
500 mg BID for 1-2 weeks 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
May need suppressive therapy due to recurrence rates



 
Erythrasma 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Patients with dark skin often develop hyperpigmentationDDx with tinea(which has peripheral scaling and central clearing) , eczema (which prominently  involves vulva and scrotum), psoriasis (which involves other skin locations)



 
Psoriasis 

 Affects 2-3% of people 
 Onset: young adults 
 Etiology: genetic, 

autoimmune, 
environmental 

 Contributing factors: 
alcohol, smoking, obesity, 
medications (NSAIDs and 
lithium) 

 Rapid proliferation of 
epidermis 

 Associated arthritis 
 

 Plaques and silvery scales 
on scalp, elbows, knees, 
gluteal cleft, genitals 

 20% with Koebner’s 
phenomenon 

 Inverse psoriasis: skin 
folds 

 Genitals 
 Women: affects hair-

bearing areas (vulva) 
 Men: glans, shaft, 

scrotum, groin 
 
 
 



 
Psoriasis 



 
Psoriasis 



 
Psoriasis 

Diagnosis: 
 Other psoriatic 

lesions? 
 Biopsy helpful, but 

can be nonspecific in 
older lesions 

 Negative fungal 
scrapings/cultures 

 No response to 
antifungal medication 
 

Management: 
 Potent topical 

corticosteroids with 
tapering doses 
 Triamcinolone 0.1% 

 Ultraviolet light of 
little use to genitalia 

 Oral methotrexate 
 Immunosuppressant 

agents 



 
Lichen Planus 

Different clinical 
presentations 

Autoimmune disorder, 
cell-mediated 

Usually self-limiting 
Resolves in few years 

 



 
Lichen Planus 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
well demarcated, flat topped, shiny papulesPapular form often with white reticulate mucus patches in mouth, lacey patternAtrophic red plaques, erosive, in vaginal epithelium



 
Lichen Planus 

Diagnosis: 
 Clinical findings 
 Biopsy 
 Differential: Bowen 

disease, candidiasis, 
psoriasis, herpes 

Management: 
 Topical corticosteroids 

(clobetasol 0.05% and 
taper down) 

 Short burst of oral 
prednisone if needed 



 
Plasma Cell Mucositis 

 Poorly understood 
Onset after puberty 
Deep red solitary 

plaque 
May erode, bleed 
Related to lichen 

planus? 

Diagnosis by biopsy 
Management: 
 No good therapy 
 Circumcision 
 Potent topical 

steroids? 
 Imiquimod? 
 CO2 or YAG laser? 
 



 
Plasma Cell Mucositis 



 

Extramammary Paget’s 
Disease 

 Primary or secondary forms 
 Onset: usually >50 
 More common in women 
 10-20% with underlying 

GU/GI malignancy 
 Initial symptom: pruritus 
 Presentation: 
 Well demarcated red 

plaque 
 Rough, scaling or moist 

surface 
 White thickened islands 
 Erosions 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Cause controversialPrimary: from the epidermis, sweat gland?Secondary form: migration from the underlying adenocarcinomaOn breast, it signifies underlying breast cancerOn genitals, it can be a primary malignancy or indicate urothelial origin



 

Extramammary Paget’s 
Disease 

Diagnosis 
 Clinical suspicion 
 Resembles benign 

skin disorders and 
Bowen’s disease 

 Biopsy 

Management: excision 
 <1 mm invasion: good 

prognosis 
 Laser, radiation, 

imiquimod 
 >1mm invasion: node 

evaluation 
 Determine primary or 

secondary 
 Evaluate for GU/GI 

malignancy 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
<1 mm invasion: rarely die or have mets



 
Intraepithelial Neoplasia 

Non-invasive but full 
thickness dysplasia 

Many types 
 HPV-related 
 Bowen’s disease: older 

 Presentation 
 Well-demarcated 

plaques, scaling, 
hyperkeratosis 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Non-HPV: LS, lp, UN



 
Intraepithelial Neoplasia 

Bowen Disease/VIN/PIN 
Undifferentiated:  
 HPV 16, 18, 31, 33 
 2/3 – full thickness 

Differentiated:  
 Lower 1/3 of 

epithelium 
 No HPV link 

 Lesions may be 
accentuated with 5% 
acetic acid 

White, red, skin colored 
plaques 

Diagnosis: biopsy 
Management: surgical, 

imiquimod, laser 



 
Red Papules and Nodules 

 Folliculitis 
Keratosis pilaris 
 Bites & infestations 
Angiomas, 

angiokeratomas 
 Prurigo nodularis 
 

 Pyogenic granuloma 
Urethral caruncle 
Vulvar endometriosis 
Hematoma 
Kaposi Sarcoma 



 
Keratosis Pilaris 

Common in children, 
disappears in 4th decade 

Clusters of papules 
 Excess keratinization of 

outer hair follicles 
Noninfectious 
Management 
 Bath soaks/loofah 
 Moisturizer 



 
Bites & Infestations 

 Insect bites on genitals are 
rare 

 Nodular scabies 
 Almost exclusively in 

males 
 Presentation 
 Red-brown dome-

shaped papules 
 Glans, shaft, scrotum 

 Diagnosis: biopsy 
 Management: scabicide 



 

Cherry Angiomas & 
Angiokeratomas 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Erratic superficial cutaneous blood vessels1-2mm red, smooth papules, 10-30 papules present on scrotumFemales: fewer in number, labia majora, often solitary, larger (3-8mm), darker; confused with melanoma or neviCause unknown. Weak walled capillaries?Watch for: rare disease, angiokeratoma corporis diffusum: life-threatening systemic disorder, but lesions also appear on lower trunk and upper thighs



 

Prurigo Nodularis 
(Picker’s Nodules) 

 Increased keratin 
 Results from chronic 

scratching, picking 
 May have underlying 

folliculitis 
 Diagnosis: Biopsy 
 Differential: Scabies 
 Treat: 
 Intralesional 

triamcinolone 
 Liquid nitrogen 
 Nighttime sedation 
 SSRIs 

 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Callouses from chronic picking at skin



 
Pyogenic Granuloma 

 Benign neoplasm 
Cause unknown, may 

be second to trauma 
 Pregnancy 
Management: shaved 

excision 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Pedunculated nodule, found in children and pregnant women, rarely on genitalsBleeds with minimal trauma



 
Urethral Caruncle & Prolapse 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Caruncle: solitary red lesion extending from the urethral meatus, pedunculatedMay be associated with hematuria, blood with wipingCause unknownTreat:refer for shaved excision; small lesions can be watchedProlapse: mostly in premenarchal girls, esp. AA, and postmenopausal womenAdult women may have dusuria and discomfortCause unknown: may be straining, may be congenital abnormality, may be related to estrogen deficiencyTreat: usually sugical repair



 
Vulvar Endometriosis 

 Cyclic enlargement and 
pain with menses 

 Implantation may occur 
during parturition 

 Diagnosis: presumptive, 
by clinical presentation 

 Management: refer for 
surgical excision 

 May require hormonal 
suppression 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Dyspareunia and a tender right labial mass prompted a 20-year-old woman to present to the emergency department (ED). She reported regular menses, was nulliparous, and had been treated for pelvic inflammatory disease. She was not taking any medication and used condoms for contraception. She denied fever, vaginal discharge, abdominal pain, and dysuria.The patient had presented several weeks earlier with a labial mass that had been diagnosed as a vulvar sebaceous abscess. It had been treated with incision and drainage, but the mass recurred and was unsuccessfully retreated a total of 3 times.Subsequently, a diagnosis of a Bartholin gland abscess was made. Because the abscess persisted despite incision and drainage procedures, a Word catheter was placed. Nevertheless, the mass continued to be painful and fluctuate in size for about a month without resolution.On examination, the patient had a large, pink fluid-filled mass of the right labia. She was referred to a gynecologist to manage what was thought to be a persistent Bartholin gland abscess.Bartholin gland abscesses are generally erythematous, caloric, and sharply painful. This patient, however, described cyclical pain and swelling with a pressure-like sensation. Moreover, the mass was superior to the typical location of the Bartholin gland. When asked more specifically about her bleeding pattern during menses, the patient reported dysmenorrhea.On the basis of these symptoms, a presumptive diagnosis of vulvar endometriosis was made. �Diagnosis of this rare disorder was confirmed when a local excision was performed



 
Hematoma 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
By accident or sexual traumaTreatment depends on degree of trauma and risk of damage to urethra or testicle; might be conservative with hot soaks and pain control



 
Kaposi Sarcoma 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Low grade malignancy of blood vessel origin, KS associated herpes virus (herpes type 8); rare among people on antiretroviral therapyLsions are dark red-brown or purpleLesions most commonly found on trunk, mucosal sufaces of mouthOccasionally found on genitals (rare in females, mostly men)Treatment for small lesions unnecessary…but can be done with surgical excision, intralesional vinblastine cryo, 



 
Crohn’s Disease 

Asymmetrical edema 
 Linear ulcers 
 Fistulae 
Also: skin tags, 

papules, nodules 



 
Pustular Lesions 

 Folliculitis 
 Furuncles 
Carbuncles 
Hidradenitis 

suppurativa 

Solid lesions that appear 
pustular: 
 Epidermal cysts 
Molluscum 

contagiosum 



 
 Etiology: bacterial, fungal, or irritant inflammation of 

follicle 
 Superficial 

Folliculitis 



 
Folliculitis 



 
Folliculitis 

 Irritant: shaving 
 Fungal: middle aged 

and older men (tinea) 
 Bacterial: 
 Staphylococcus 
 No known risk factor 

 Pseudomonas 
 Bathing suits 
 Hot tubs 

 Diagnosis 
 Clinical presentation 
 Culture 

 Management 
 Bacterial: oral, topical 

antibiotics 
 Fungal: oral antifungal 
 Irritant: avoid shaving 
 Loose, cool clothing 
 Oral anti-

inflammatory 
antibiotics 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Staph: topical clindamycin 1% BID plus antibacterial soaps; oral dicloxacillin or cephalexin 500mg BID for 7-10 days (for resistant strains: clindamycin 150mg BID)Psuedomonas: no Rx, resolves when exposure stops (constitutional symptoms, Rx with oral cipro 500 BID or levofloxacin 500mg  daily)Fungal: griseofulvin 500 BID until resolves, or oral fluconazole 100mg day for 15 days or until clearIrritant: minocycline, DCN, 500 BID can help



 
Furuncles 

 Involves deeper follicle 
Red, painful nodules 
Rupture and drain 
More common in 

immunosuppression, 
diabetes 

Usually S. aureas 
 



 
Furuncles 

Diagnosis: 
 Clinical presentation 
 Culture: S. aureus 

Clinical confusion:  
 Hidradenitis 
 Limited to genital 

and axillary areas 
 Has comedones and 

scarring  
 Cultures: normal skin 

flora  

Management 
 Oral antibiotics 
 Clindamycin 

 Warm soaks 
 Incision and draining 
 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
First choice antibiotics: clindamycin 300 BID, trimethoprim-sulfamethoxazole double strength BID due to methicillin-resistant staph



 
Carbuncles 



 
Hidradenitis Supperativa 

Cystic acne of skin 
folds 

Affects groin, axillae, 
inner thighs, vulva, 
scrotum 

Occurs after puberty 
 Strong association with 

smoking 



 
Hidradenitis Supperativa 



 
Hidradenitis Supperativa 

 Presentation 
 Fluctuant, draining 

nodules 
 Location 
 Sinus tracts and scars 
 Comedones 
 Wide range of severity 

Diagnosis 
 Clinical presentation 
 Chronicity 
 

 

 Management 
 I&D of fluctuant lesions 
 Oral antibiotics 
 Surgical excision of 

affected areas 
 Hormonal: high estrogen 

contraceptives 
(0.035mg), 
spironalactone 

 Oral retinoids 
 Isotretinoin 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Antibiotics: anti-inflammatory choices: TCN, DCN, EMCN, clindamycin 150, T-S DS, twice daily, long-termAlso TNF-a agonists (etanercept, etc)



 
Epidermal Cysts 

Obstructed hair follicles 
that are distended with 
keratin 

White, skin colored, or 
yellow 

Occasional 
inflammatory response 
from keratin 

No treatment necessary 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
If inflamed, can use intralesional triamcinoloneMay I&D if needed



 
Molluscum Contagiosum 

 May be transmitted 
sexually 

 Genitals, thighs 
 Domed papules, may be 

umbilicated 
 May be inflamed, pruritic 
 Poxvirus 
 Resolve spontaneously 
 May use topical 

destruction, imiquimod 



 
Erosive and Vesicular Lesions 

Herpes Simplex 
 Impetigo 
 Pemphigus 
Hailey-Hailey disease 
 Bullous erythema 

multiforme 
 Fixed drug eruptions 
 Trauma/artifact 
Malignancies 



 
Herpes Simplex 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Differentiation can be difficult, r/o other ulcerative disorders



 
Herpes Simplex 

Clinical appearance can 
be confusing 
 Vesicular and erosive 

presentations 
 Differentiate from 

other ulcerative 
disorders, folliculitis 

Culture: false negatives 
 PCR: test of choice 

 

 Serology: 
 Consult CDC 

guidelines: Type 2 
 Conversion at 6 weeks 
 Up to 80% of 

population with 
positive IgG for HSV 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Type-specific HSV serologic assays might be useful in the following scenarios: 1) recurrent genital symptoms or atypical symptoms with negative HSV cultures; 2) a clinical diagnosis of genital herpes without laboratory confirmation; or 3) a partner with genital herpes. HSV serologic testing should be considered for persons presenting for an STD evaluation (especially for those persons with multiple sex partners), persons with HIV infection, and MSM at increased risk for HIV acquisition. Screening for HSV-1 and HSV-2 in the general population is not indicated.



 

CDC Guidelines on HSV 2 
Serology 

Appropriate for: 
Recurrent/atypical 

symptoms and negative 
cultures 

Clinical fit, no lab 
confirmation 

 Partner with genital 
herpes 

Consider in: 
 STD visit, person with 

multiple partners 
 Person with HIV 
MSM with risk for HIV 
Inappropriate for: 
General screening 

CDC. STD Treatment Guidelines, 2010 (Dec.17, 2010)  MMWR, vol.59, No. RR-12. 



 
Herpes Simplex 



 
Impetigo 

S. aureas 
 Fragile blisters 
 Round lesions with collarettes 
Streptococcus spp. 
 Erosion and crusting 

Diagnosis 
 Clinical suspicion 
 Culture 

Management 
 Antibiotic therapy (clindamycin) 



 
Pemphigus 

Pemphigus vulgaris 
 Autoimmune intraepidermal 

disorder 
 Mucosal flaccid blisters and 

superficial erosions 
 Later stage: hyperkeratotic skin 
 Includes genitals & rectum 
 Cervix: Pap may show LGSIL 
 Penis: on glans, corona, distal 

shaft 
Diagnosis: biopsy 
Management: systemic 
steroids 

 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Genital erosions in over half of affected women (cervix, vagina, vulva); in men, uncircumcised penisProduced by antibodies to surface epidermal cells; basal cells lose adherence to upper epidermisDifferential: looks like erosive lichen planus



 
Pemphigus Vulgaris & Vegetans 

Large erosions heal without scarring Superficial crusting plaques of vegetans 



 
Bullous Pemphigoid 

Common autoimmune 
blistering disease 
 Intense pruritus precedes 

blisters 
 Rare genital involvement 
 On keratinized skin 
 Onset: elderly 
Diagnosis:  
 Biopsy 

Management:  
 Topical or systemic 

steroids 

 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Autoantibodies are directed at a portion of the basement membrane zone causing detachment of the epidermis from the dermisSometimes associated with certain drugs: furosemideAffects hair-bearing areas: inner thigh, inguinal crease, perineumScarring doen’t occur unless there’s a secondary infection/complication



 
Hailey-Hailey Disease 

Familial pemphigus 
 Recurrent small blisters 

and crusted erosions 
 Sites: intertriginous 

zones, perianal area 
 Evolve into thickened 

macerated plaques 
Diagnosis: Shape, FHx, Bx 
Management: supportive 
 Topical/oral antibiotics 
 High-potency topical 

steroids 
 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Autosomal dominant disorderFriction/heat, bacterial/yeast causes separation of epidermis from dermis with result=blisters



 
Hailey-Hailey Disease 



 
Bullous Erythema Multiforme 

 Stevens-Johnson Syndrome 
 Hypersensitivity reaction 
 Self-limiting 
 Blistering forms may affect 

mucosal surfaces 
 Rupture quickly leaving 

erosions 
 Heal quickly after inciting 

agent is removed 
 Scarring can be severe 
 Vaginal synechiae 
 Penile phimosis 

(uncircumcised) 



 
Fixed Drug Eruptions 

On keratinized skin: 
 Well-demarcated 
 Edematous, erythematous, 

round 
On mucosal areas: 
 Blister and erode quickly 
 Shape irregular 
 Burning 

Diagnosis: 
 History of recent drug 

ingestion 
 Biopsy 
Management: 
 Identification and 

elimination of offending 
medication 

 Supportive therapy 
 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
From activation of effector memory T cells in the epidermisDrugs usually involved: TCNs, sulfonamides, analgesics, OCPs, metronidazole



 
Fixed Drug Eruptions 



 
Traumatic Lesions 

Diagnosis: 
 History: event is 

immediately painful 
Typical insults: 
 Chemical burn 
 Chemicals in creams 
 Thermal 
 Surgery 
 Zippers 
 Bites 
 Miscellaneous 

Management: soaks, infection 
control, pain treatment 

 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Misc.: from masturbation, etc.



 
Traumatic Lesions 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
The most common lesions caused by simple trauma.�-denuded areas that occur above the basal layer of the epithelium.�-Red halo with a yellow center.



 
Erosive Malignant Lesions 

Basal Cell Carcinoma 
 5% of genital cancers 
 Increased incidence in fair-

skinned, older 
 Itching 
 Rolled edges, telangiectasias 
 Local invasion and necrosis 
 Rare metastases 
 Diagnosis: biopsy 
 Treat: local excision 

 

Squamous Cell Carcinoma 
 90% of genital cancers 
 Sites of chronic 

inflammation or HPV 
 Ages >65 more common 
 Red or skin colored plaques 

that erode 
 May be lymphadenopathy 
 Diagnosis: biopsy 
 Management: surgical 



 
Erosive Malignant Lesions 

Basal Cell Carcinoma Squamous Cell Carcinoma 



 
Other Ulcerative Lesions 

Syphilis Chancroid 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Syphilis: clean, firm base, relatively nontender; RPR/VDRL confirmed by FTA-ABS (positive 7-14 days after ulcer)Chancroid: less common in US; tender, exudative ulcer, bubos can open and drain; biopsy; Rx: Azith 1 gm single dose, ceftriaxone 250 mg IM single dose



 
Other Ulcerative Lesions 

Granuloma Inguinale Lymphogranuloma Venereum 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
GI: Donovanosis; rare in US and Europe; Caribbean, Africa, India; may be non-sexually transmittedIncubation 2 weeks to 3 months“ knife cut” ulcers in skin foldsClean ulcer, beefy red granulation tissue, sharp margins, rolled borders; heal with fibrosis and scarringNo real lymphnode involvementDiagnosis: biopsyRx: DCN or azithromycin until ulcers healedLG: patients usually present with marked lymphadenopathy (groove sign)



 
Other Ulcerative Lesions 

Aphthous Ulcers Behçet Disease 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Aphthous ulcers: “canker sores” common in mouth but rare on genitaliaPrimary (idiopathic) occur almost only in girls and women under 25 years old; unknown in malesMost with history of oral ulcersEtiology unknownCan occur in the keratinized skin areas as well as vulva, vaginal introitus and perineumPresent as two or more ulcers, painful, and can be preceded by flu-like symptomsLarge lesions (>1 cm) may heal with scarring; smaller lesions heal without scarringDiagnosis by exclusion (R/O HSV, syphilis, Behcet’s); Bx nondiagnosticTreatment: topical lidocaine, oral prednisone (40mg x 7-10 days)1990 Criteria for diagnosis:Recurrent oral ulcers and genital ulcers, orUveitisPathergyhe pathergy test, in which a 5- to 7-gauge needle is inserted into the forearm, has a very high predictive value, although its negative predictive value is less. If induration develops 24-48 hours later at the site of needle insertion, the test is positive, he said at the annual meeting of the International Pelvic Pain Society.Refer for thorough evaluation and systemic managementBehçet disease characterized by recurrent ulcers in mouth and genitalsMultisystem disease: skin, joints, CVS, CNS, GI tractHigh prevalence in Japan, Mediterranean, Middle east [highest in Turkey]Occurs more often in males, ages 20-40Looks like complex aphthosis with confluent ulcersIn men, can be found on scrotum and other genital areas



 
Non-Red Lesions 

White lesions 
 Vitiligo 
 Post-inflammatory 

hypopigmentation 
 Lichen sclerosis 
 Lichen planus 
 Lichen simplex chronicus 
 White sponge nevus 
 Intraepithelial neoplasia 
 Epidermal cysts 
 Molluscum contagiosum 

Skin-colored lesions 
Genital warts 
Condyloma latum 
Molluscum 
 Skin tag (acrochordon) 
 Intradermal nevi 
 Lipomas 
 Basal and squamous 

cell carcinomas 
 



 
White Lesions 

Vitiligo Post-inflammatory 
Hypopigmentation 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Vitiligo: depigmentation, autoimmune, genetic, environmental, etc. factors2 forms: segmental (unilateral, occurs at young age) and nonsegmental (bilateral, chronic predictable course)Patients usually have other autoimmune disordersDepigmentaion without surface changeDiagnosis made clinically by distribution of depigmentation and absence of textural changeBiopsy might be useful (absence of melanocytes and melanin in epidermis) but generally not necessaryMain DDx is lichen sclerosis but texture (crinkled) helps to differentiateRx: to encourage re-pigmentation: topical steroids, but no therapy is really satisfactoryPost-inflammatory hypopigmentation: most common after disorder that disrupts the basement membrane zone resulting in damage to melanocytesNo treatment; normal skin pigmentation returns with timeDx: based on history of previous inflammation in the areaBx: shows decreased melanin but presence of melanocytes



 
Lichen Sclerosis 

Females 
Childhood and post-

menopausal 
 Labia minora, clitoris, 

labial sulci (hourglass) 

Males 
Childhood and later life 
White papules and 

plaques on glans, 
prepuce, shaft 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Can be the cause of Phimosis in boys



 
Lichen Sclerosis 

 Epidermal atrophy 
 Crinkled appearance 
 Ecchymosis from easily 

damages vessels 
 Scarring of clitoral hood 

and uncircumcised male 
prepuce 

 Shrinkage/loss of labia 
minora 

 Mucosa not affected 
 Extragenital sites: back, 

wrists, shoulders 
 

 4% chance of squamous 
cell cancer in long 
standing untreated LS 
 
 



 
Lichen Sclerosis 

Etiology 
 Lymphocyte-mediated 

inflammation 
 Autoimmune disorder? 
Diagnosis 
 Clinical presentation 
 Biopsy of crinkled or 

ecchymotic area 

Management 
 Ultra-potent topical steroid 

(clobetasol) 
 Apply nightly 
 Reduce frequency with 

symptom improvement 
 Men: usually require 

circumcision 
 Careful long term follow up 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Ointment: 30G lasts 3 months initially, and then lasts 6-12 months for maintenance therapy



 
Intraepithelial Neoplasia 



 
White Sponge Nevus 

Uncommon autosomal 
dominant condition 

Affects mucosal 
surfaces (oral, 
esophageal, genital) 

White, keratotic 
epithelium 

Diagnosis: biopsy 
 Treatment: none for 

genital lesions Oral lesion 



 
Skin-Colored Lesions 

External Genital Warts Condyloma Latum 



 
Skin Tags (Acrochordons) 

 Fibroepithelial polyps 
 Soft, skin-colored/tan 
 Inguinal folds, inner 

thigh, buttocks, rare on 
penis 

Not on modified mucus 
membranes 

Diagnosis: clinical 
 Treatment: none 

needed 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Larger ones pedunculated



 
Lipomas 

Rare 
 Soft, smooth, skin-

colored, mobile 
 Labia majora and 

periclitoral areas 
Diagnosis: clinical 
 Treatment: not needed 

unless bothersome 



 
Squamous Carcinoma 

HPV-Related 
 Variegated appearance 
 Pink 
 Red 
 Brown 
 Black 
 Skin-colored 

 Longer stage from in-situ to 
invasive 

 Younger men 
 Multiple lesions 
 Shaft, perianal 

Non-HPV Related 
 Less variegated 
 Red 
 White 
 Skin-colored 

 More rapid progression 
from in-situ to invasive 

 Older men 
 Solitary lesions 
 Glans, corona, prepuce 
 Association with lichen 

sclerosis 



 
“PIN” and Invasive Cancer 

Penile Intraepithelial Neoplasia 

Squamous 
Cell 

Cancer 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
PIN: Involves glans, prepuce: color red, white, pink; shaft: flat topped papules/plaques that are skin colored, red, brownMalignancies: almost all occur on glans, prepuce, sulcusOverall incidence for penile SCC <1% of menIncreased incidence with increased agePIN rates increasing, but SCC rates decreasingHigher in developing countriesHigher among Hispanic men



 
“VIN” and Invasive Cancer 

HPV-Related 
 Flat topped papules, 

plaques 
Multiple lesions 
Red, brown, skin-

colored 
Younger women 
Vestibule, labia majora 

and vulva, perianal 

Non-HPV Related 
 Solitary lesions 
 Pink, red, white 
Nodule, ulcer 
Older women 
Vestibule, labia minora 
Association with lichen 

sclerosis and lichen 
planus 



 
VIN & SCC 

VIN 

SCC 



 
Basal Cell Carcinoma 

Older men and women 
 Solitary papule, plaque, 

or nodule 
May be ulcerated 
Only on keratinized 

skin 
 Women: labia majora 
 Men: scrotum, penis 
 Perianal: both 

Diagnosis: biopsy 



 
 Seborrheic keratoses 
 Pigmented warts 
 Intraepithelial neoplasia 
Kaposi sarcoma 
Genital melanosis 
 Pigmented nevus (mole) 
Melanoma 

 

Pigmented Lesions 



 
Seborrheic Keratoses 

 Sites: truck, genitals, 
lower limbs 

 Sharply marginated 
 Scale or waxy feel 
Cause unknown 
 Biopsy to rule out 

malignancy 



 
Pigmented Warts 



 
Intraepithelial Neoplasia 

Vulva, penis, scrotum 
 Tan, brown, black 
History  
 Biopsy for diagnosis 



 
Genital Melanosis 

 Flat, dark, smooth 
More common on 

mucosa (labia minora, 
glans, prepuce) 

 Solitary or multifocal 
Asymmetry 
More common in 

middle age and older 
 Biopsy  
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Presentation Notes
When found in younger patients, check buccal mucosa, and if lesions aappear there as we’ll, refer for evaluation for rare conditions with cardiocutaneous myxomas



 
Pigmented Nevus 

 Common nevi: 90% 
 Tan, brown, even color 

 Dysplastic nevi 
 Brown, asymmetry, 

speckling of color (with red, 
white, blue) 

 Atypical nevi 
 Like common, but larger (>6 

mm) 
 May have bumpy surface 

 Nevi associated with lichen 
sclerosis 
 Black, smooth 
 Macule, papule, patch 



 
Pigmented Nevus 

Common nevus 
No biopsy if no atypia 
Nevus from LS 
Refer for biopsy 
Dysplastic nevus 
Refer for biopsy 
Atypical nevus 
Refer for biopsy 
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Presentation Notes
When an entire lump or suspicious area is removed, the procedure is called an excisional biopsy. When only a sample of tissue is removed with preservation of the histological architecture of the tissue’s cells, the procedure is called an incisional biopsy or core biopsy. 



 
Melanoma 

Presentation 
 Black exophytic mass 
 Color variegation 
 Location: 
 Labia, clitoris 
 Glans, prepuce, shaft 
 Anus 

 May be nodular or 
ulcerated 

 50% are localized disease 

 
 Very rare 
 Occurs in older age 

groups (50-80) 
 More common in 

Caucasians 
 DDX: atypical nevi 
 20% are multifocal 
 Genetic etiology? 
 Relation to HPV? 

 



 
Melanoma 



 

Dermatologic 
Procedures 



 
 
 
 https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FohwEA5byY

M 
 https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZK-KsV1S7Y0 

Skin Scrapings for KOH 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hTJLHFoZM3s
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hTJLHFoZM3s
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hTJLHFoZM3s
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hTJLHFoZM3s
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hTJLHFoZM3s
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hTJLHFoZM3s
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hTJLHFoZM3s
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hTJLHFoZM3s
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hTJLHFoZM3s


 
Local Anesthesia 

 1% lidocaine 
 May add epinephrine for 

vulva 
 0.5 to 1.0 mL 

 30 gauge needle 
 
 http://www.youtube.co

m/watch?v=Uxav0kAW
U14&feature=results_vid
eo&playnext=1&list=PLB
F100062B46E56A7 
 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Epi decreases bruising/bleeding but only use for superficial anesthesia (vasoconstriction)

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Uxav0kAWU14&feature=results_video&playnext=1&list=PLBF100062B46E56A7
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Uxav0kAWU14&feature=results_video&playnext=1&list=PLBF100062B46E56A7
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Uxav0kAWU14&feature=results_video&playnext=1&list=PLBF100062B46E56A7
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Uxav0kAWU14&feature=results_video&playnext=1&list=PLBF100062B46E56A7
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Uxav0kAWU14&feature=results_video&playnext=1&list=PLBF100062B46E56A7


 
 
Punch Biopsy: 
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7CzDEok8Wmo 
 
Shave Biopsy: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nbdmmukko4s 
 
 

Biopsy Techniques 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7CzDEok8Wmo
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7CzDEok8Wmo
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7CzDEok8Wmo
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nbdmmukko4s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nbdmmukko4s


 
 
 

 http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6P0rYS6LeZw 
 

 http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bXqvo2St8lE 

Basic Suture Technique 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6P0rYS6LeZw
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6P0rYS6LeZw
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6P0rYS6LeZw
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bXqvo2St8lE
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bXqvo2St8lE


 
 
 http://dermatologymadesimple.blogspot.com/2008_10_0

1_archive.html 
 
Biopsy of the Vulva 
 http://emedicine.medscape.com/article/1998133-overview 

Biopsy of the Penis 

 http://emedicine.medscape.com/article/1997665-overview 

 

 

Clinical Resources 

http://dermatologymadesimple.blogspot.com/2008_10_01_archive.html
http://dermatologymadesimple.blogspot.com/2008_10_01_archive.html
http://dermatologymadesimple.blogspot.com/2008_10_01_archive.html
http://emedicine.medscape.com/article/1998133-overview
http://emedicine.medscape.com/article/1998133-overview
http://emedicine.medscape.com/article/1998133-overview
http://emedicine.medscape.com/article/1998133-overview
http://emedicine.medscape.com/article/1998133-overview
http://emedicine.medscape.com/article/1997665-overview
http://emedicine.medscape.com/article/1997665-overview
http://emedicine.medscape.com/article/1997665-overview
http://emedicine.medscape.com/article/1997665-overview
http://emedicine.medscape.com/article/1997665-overview


 
Content from Edwards & Lynch, (2011) Genital 

Dermatology Atlas (2nd ed.). Wolters Kluwer/LWW 
 Photographs from Google Image Search, public 

domain 
Videos from UTube as cited 
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